
 
 

   

   

  

 
 

  

 
 

 

  
     

   

Town of Newmarket 
Council Information Package 

Index of Attachments 

Circulation Date: April 13, 2018 

Note: If a Member of Council wishes to include any of the enclosed documents on 
a future Council or Committee of the Whole agenda, please email Legislative 
Services at clerks@newmarket.ca. 

General Correspondence Items 

1. Funding for Libraries in 2018 Budget
Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport 
March 28, 2018 

2. Resolution re: Landfill Sites 
Township of Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards 
April 3, 2018 

3. Resolution re: Inclusionary Zoning
City of Toronto 
February 1, 2018 

4. Resolution re: Bill C-71 
Township of Baldwin 
April 9, 2018 
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Ministry of Tourism, Ministère du Tourisme, 
Culture and Sport de la Culture et du Sport 

Minister Ministre 

9th Floor, Hearst Block 9e étage, édifice Hearst 

900 Bay Street 900, rue Bay 

Toronto, ON  M7A 2E1 Toronto (Ontario) M7A 2E1 

Tel: 416 326-9326 Tél. : 416 326-9326 

March 28, 2018 

Dear stakeholder: 

I am pleased to let you know that this week, in the 2018 Ontario Budget: A Plan for Care 
and Opportunity, our government committed funding to strengthen public libraries. 

Public libraries play a valuable role in large urban centres and in rural, northern and 
First Nation communities across Ontario, and we recognize that they are central in 
providing access to new technology and digital resources. 

That is why our government is making the most significant investment in public libraries 
in a generation. This investment includes: 

 $51 million over three years in annual increases to public library operating 
funding 

 $28 million over three years to create a provincial Digital Public Library so that all 
people in Ontario can access the information, education, and cultural resources 
they need to succeed. 

This commitment aligns with the goals of Ontario’s Culture Strategy, which we launched 
in July 2016, to support our province’s public and First Nation libraries as essential 
spaces for access to cultural experiences, technology, and community life. 

Public libraries are vital community hubs, and this funding will ensure that they can 
continue to respond to the needs of their residents by building capacity in the sector and 
allowing public libraries to deliver innovative services, no matter the size of the 
community. 

I look forward to providing more detail on this investment in the coming weeks. 

With kind regards, 

Daiene Vernile 
Minister 

http://budget.ontario.ca/2018/index.html
http://budget.ontario.ca/2018/index.html
https://www.ontario.ca/page/ontarios-culture-strategy
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Committee Report Considered by City Council on 
January 31, 2018 Report Item February 1, 2018 

Planning and Growth Management Committee 

PG25.8 Amended Ward:All 

Inclusionary Zoning 

City Council Decision 
City Council on January 31 and February 1, 2018, adopted the following: 

1. City Council adopt the following and forward its decision to the Province as the City's 
response to the proposed inclusionary zoning regulations: 

Recommendation 1: The proposed regulation should be amended to respect the fact that 
the municipality is in the best position to assess its needs and establish an inclusionary 
zoning framework that takes into consideration the full range of housing needs, market 
conditions, and aligned policy and program opportunities. 

Recommendation 2: The proposed regulation should be amended to explicitly provide for 
the opportunity to create new affordable purpose-built rental housing. 

Recommendation 3: The Province should work with the municipality to review current and 
projected rental housing development, including understanding the market profile of new 
rental housing projects. Further, the Province should consult with municipalities and other 
stakeholders on the merits of extending the regulation to any or all of the new purpose-
built rental housing market. 

Recommendation 4: The regulation should provide for municipal flexibility to set 
reasonable set aside rates based on the local context, planned environment, and relevant 
program funding and incentives, with the principle that a minimum of 10 percent of the 
units or gross floor area be established as the unit set aside rate. 

Recommendation 5: The regulation should provide for municipal decision making for 
measures and incentives as municipalities are in the best position to respond to local 
market conditions. 

Recommendation 6: The regulation should allow for inclusionary zoning to be used as part 
of a Community Planning Permit System area or in areas where the zoning has been 
updated to reflect minimum and maximum densities in accordance with provincial policy. 

Recommendation 7: The regulations should enable municipalities to set an equity sharing 
model that is fair and equitable. 

Recommendation 8: The regulations should enable municipalities to set priorities based on 
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local housing need and align program administration with administrative models that are 
already in place. 

Recommendation 9: Off-site provisions in the regulation should be amended to allow for 
municipal flexibility in permitting100 percent inclusionary zoning buildings. 

2. City Council request the Province to amend the proposed inclusionary zoning regulations as 
set out in Part 1 above. 

3. City Council request the Province to further consult municipalities and stakeholders on an 
appropriate and flexible implementation framework for inclusionary zoning prior to 
proclaiming the regulation. 

4. City Council request all municipalities in Ontario and the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario to consider supporting the City of Toronto's recommendations as set out in Part 1 
above. 

———— 
Committee Recommendations 
The Planning and Growth Management Committee submits the item to City Council without 
recommendation. 

Committee Decision Advice and Other Information 
The Planning and Growth Management Committee: 

1. Requested the Chair to call a special meeting of the Planning and Growth Management 
Committee on this matter prior to the City Council meeting scheduled for January 31, 2018. 

2. Requested that, in the event that the Planning and Growth Management Committee is unable 
to meet prior to January 31, 2018, the Acting Chief Planner and Executive Director, City 
Planning report directly to City Council with a proposed response from the City of Toronto on 
the provincial proposal on Inclusionary Zoning legislation. 

3. Requested City staff to continue discussions with the Province on changes to the draft 
regulations to address the City of Toronto's concerns. 

Origin 
(January 15, 2018) Letter from Councillor Gord Perks, Ward 14, Parkdale-High Park 

Summary 
The Ontario government has announced details of Inclusionary Zoning legislation that would 
give municipalities the ability to secure affordable housing in new residential developments 
through the use of inclusionary zoning. The deadline to submit comments on this proposed 
legislation is February 1, 2018. 

Background Information (Committee) 
(January 15, 2018) Letter from Councillor Gord Perks, Ward 14, Parkdale-High Park, on 
Inclusionary Zoning 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/pg/bgrd/backgroundfile-110817.pdf) 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/pg/bgrd/backgroundfile-110817.pdf
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Background Information (City Council) 
(January 25, 2018) Transmittal from the Planning and Growth Management Committee 
(PG25.8a) 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/cc/bgrd/backgroundfile-111821.htm) 

Communications (City Council) 
(January 28, 2018) Letter from Geoff Kettel and Cathie Macdonald, Co-Chairs, Federation of 
North Toronto Residents' Associations (CC.Supp.PG25.8.1) 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/cc/comm/communicationfile-78405.pdf) 
(January 30, 2018) Letter from Nancy Singer, Executive Director, Kehilla Residential 
Programme (CC.New.PG25.8.2) 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/cc/comm/communicationfile-78411.pdf) 
(February 1, 2018) Submission from Eileen Denny (CC.New.PG25.8.3) 
(February 1, 2018) Submission from Eileen Denny (CC.New.PG25.8.4) 

Speakers 
Joy Connelly, Member, Homecoming Coalition 
Sean Meagher, Executive Director, Social Planning Toronto 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/cc/comm/communicationfile-78411.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/cc/comm/communicationfile-78405.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/cc/bgrd/backgroundfile-111821.htm









